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It is always great to start the New Year with its collection of familiar faces.  Especially 

nice to see, were the return of several individuals after extended infirmities.   

As rabbi, the most important thing I do ( in my opinion ) , is to contribute to the continuity 

of Jewish families for another generation.  Toward that goal, 15% of Betenu's 25 years of 

confirmands were present for one or more services at this year's High Holydays.  That's 

an astounding number considering how few actually live locally.  The nature of the quality 

time I spend with these young people, both in preparation for their Bnei Mitsvah and in 

the post Bar/Bat Mitsvah class, makes me feel a connection and kinship that I do not 

believe is possible in large congregations. 

I started saying just after Chanuka of 2011 that I was retiring after Chanuka of 2012.  

With that happening, I began mentioning at each major Temple happening starting with 

the Tu Be-She-vat Seder, that this is my last … with you.  It was especially pleasant to 

have my children, Jay and Julie, join me for this, my last High Holydays as Rabbi at 

Betenu. 

Many of you got to meet, my successor, Joel Baron, at Rosh Hashannah.  I wish him and 

Betenu much success.  The final "last" for me will be Chanuka.  Between now and our 

Chanuka service ( Dec. 14 ) , I will be running my regular first-three-Fridays-of-the-

month schedule, where I will try to reminisce so that we can make proper good-byes.  I 

hope that many of you will put these Fridays on your schedule.  While there are only a 

handful of the membership who have been here the entirety of the 30 years of Betenu's 

existence, there is about 25% of our membership who have been with us for over 20 

years. 

There are lots of great memories and stories that are worth retelling. 

I look forward to the fall with you. 

Le-sha-lom, Joshua L. Segal, Rabbi 

Rabbi's Message: October 2012 – Tishri/Cheshvan 5773 

Volume 30; No. 3 
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 ~ BETENU ANNOUNCE-

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER  BIRTHDAY „S 

Erik Rimalover    and  

   Sephirah Bullard 

 

DEADLINE for the NOVEMBER Newsletter is  

11/2.  Please send articles and information  

 Betenu is looking for “Volunteers”  

 to help organize  

“The Retirement Celebration”  

  for Rabbi Segal (Date not yet set).   

   Anyone interested please contact the Office  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

        1 2 
7:30pm  

Rabbi -
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Sunday-
School 
9am 
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NOVEMBER 2012  
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CONGREGATION BETENU 
Rabbi:  Joshua Segal  603-886-1633 or rabbi@betenu.org 

President:  Elsa Conrad 603-879-9189 

VP Finance: Bob Rimalover 603-672-5629  

VP Admin:  none currently 

VP Educ: Sheryl Liberman 603-424-4609 

Secretary: Pam Blotcky 603-882-4029 

Bookkeeper Elsa Conrad 603-879-9189 

Trustee: Steve Blotcky  603-882-4029 

Trustee: Susan Rodil 603-878-4677 

Trustee@Large: Sara Murphy  603-465-7119 

Trustee@Large: Joel Silberg 603-472-8143 

Newsletter Editor: Susan Rodil 604-878-4677 

Oneg Representative: Roberta Pavoll 672-9820 

Hospital Visits: Please keep us informed! 

Due to national privacy laws, hospitals are not allowed to call con-

gregations to inform them that their members have been admitted 

as patients. If  you know you are going to be in the hospital or unex-

pectedly find yourself  in the hospital , please tell a nurse that you 

would like to see the hospital chaplain, who can call the Temple to 

let us know that you are there if  you would enjoy support and com-

fort from our Congregation Betenu community.  
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ONEG SHABBATS 

**WE NEED ONEG SPONSORS** 

REMINDER TO RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

FAMILYS  

PLEASE SIGN UP AT SUNDAY SCHOOL TO 

HOST AN ONEG..  
     

     To host an Oneg, one brings the desserts, fruit, and challah, and 

sets up and cleans up.  

     To sponsor an Oneg, one pays $54 

and the Oneg committee will purchase 

the food, set up and clean up. Either 

way you do it,  you can honor a 

birthday,  an anniversary, or any other 

special event in your life, by choosing 

the Oneg closest to that special date.  Or you can remember the 

Yahrzeit of  a loved one by hosting or sponsoring the Oneg on the 

Shabbat when you come to say Kaddish.   

 

If  you have a date in mind, please call Roberta Pavoll at 672-9820. 
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2012-2013 (5773)  
Sunday Religious School is in  

FULL~ Swing. 

 

 

Did you know your child is more 

attentive and happier when he/she brings 

a snack and a drink to have during break 

time each Sunday?   

 If  you are interested in sending in a group snack, please drop it  

off  at the office in the morning.  
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BETENU RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS  

Thanksto all our students who did a terrific job decorating the  

Sukkah!  

Thanks to the parents who contributed to our “ Pizza and more ”  

party! 

Ask your child what they worked on and learned at Sunday School!   

They are bringing home a “ Weekly Lesson Report ”  to share with you.  

Interested or have questions?  Contact Sheryl Liberman - 

 

saml54@comcast.net  or  call 424-4609. 
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Thank you to RAHEL for all her dedication 

and support of Betenu over the years —

Teacher, Principal, Ed Committee Member, 

Musician, Office Manager, Adult Ed pro-

grammer, and so much more!   

 

Betenu wish her continual success.  
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Congregation Betenu acknowledges with 

Sara Murphy for updating and maintaining the Betenu 

website. 

Barbara Bailey for her work on the flea market fundraiser  

Marcella Dube for volunteering in the office.  

Marcella Dube and Susan Rodil for helping with Sunday 

school drop off  and pickup. 

Marc Rodil for building care. 

 

Holiday thanks that didn't make it into the booklet : 

Alex Dube junior usher  

Steve Blotcky & Elsa Conrad for leading children's  

services on Rosh Hashanah.  

Jay Segal and Sean McGuire for post-holiday cleanup 
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October ~Yahrzeit List 

Ida Teitelbaum ....... mother of   

 ................................. Reva Wunderlich October 

Max Symbol ........... grandfather of   

 ................................. Lynda Schaeffer  October 

Frieda Symbol ........ grandmother of   

 ................................. Lynda Schaeffer October 

Irving Litt ............... father of   

 ................................. Lisa Orenberg October 

Robert Cubie MacAuslan October3 

Oscar Levinson    .. step-grandfather of   

 ................................. Paula Silver October 17 

Samuel Schuldwach    

grandfather of   ...... Lenny Wasserman October  20 

Donna Cohen ........ sister of  Diana Stern October   22 

Marshall David Levin  October  22 

Robert Gustav Fries  October  27 

Leonart Weintraub father of   

 ................................. Jane Holly Weintraub October 14, 2010 
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 UPCOMING PLANNING AT BETENU  

BETENU YOUTH GROUP PLANNING:  

ATTENTION ALL PARENTS:  

We need your ideas and support to plan  

Fun youth group activities at Betenu and  

outside activities.  Please plan to attend 

this initial meeting to brainstorm events for 

the kids in Nov—Jan—March—April.  

 

We will meet at Betenu Sunday Oct 14th at 

11am to discuss ideas. I am looking for Par-

ents to pick a month and organize an event.  

=============================== 

Dec. 14  Friday night  Chanuka Service   

WILL be Rabbi Segal  Last event. 

Watch your email for details.  

=============================== 

Next Kabbalah Class, studying The Zohar,  

Nov 3rd at 12:45 at Betenu  Everyone is welcome.  
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COMMUNITY HAPPEINGS 

 The Jewish Federation of New Hampshire and the New Hampshire 

Board of Rabbis is excited to announce that Dr. Amy-Jill Levine 

will be speaking in Manchester on Saturday evening, Nov. 10, 

2012.  Dr. Levine is an internationally known biblical scholar, 

and her presentation that evening is entitled "What's A Nice Jew-

ish Girl Doing Studying a Book Like That?  Jewish Scholarship of 

the Christian Bible."  The program will begin  at 7:30, and will in-

clude prepared remarks as well as an opportunity for the audi-

ence to present Dr. Levine with questions.  

 Dr. Levine is currently the E. Rhodes and Leona B. Carpen-

ter Professor of New Testament Studies and Professor of Jew-

ish Studies at the Divinity School and College of Arts and Sci-

ence, Vanderbilt University in Nashville, TN.  She is concurrently 

an Affiliated Professor 

Woolf Institute: Centre for the Study of Jewish-Christian Rela-

tions, Wesley House, Cambridge UK.  

Dr. Levine’s evening in Manchester comes as part of larger 

weekend commitment in our state. “Common Roots, Different Gar-

dens  Christians and Jews in Dialogue” is a series of lectures 

comprising the Charlotte Reynolds Wakefield Lecture Series, 

presented by Plymouth Congregational United Church of Christ 

and the New Hampshire Bible Society.  Speaking in Plymouth on 

Friday evening, Saturday morning and afternoon, and Sunday af-

ternoon,  Dr. Levine’s topics include:  “Jesus, Judaism, and the Bi-

ble:  Problems and Possibilities”; “How Jews and Christians Read 

Scripture Differently”; “Hearing the Parables as Jewish Stories”; 

and “Deforming the Good News:  How Jews and Christian Misun-

derstand Each Other.”  For more information on the Wakefield 

Lecture Series, you may go to uccplymouth.org. 

“We are thrilled to be able to welcome a scholar of Dr. Le-

vine’s caliber to Manchester,” said Rabbi Beth D. Davidson,  “and 

we appreciate the support of the JFED and the constituent con-

gregations and rabbis who are making this evening possible.  It is a 

wonderful example of what the community can do when we work 

together, and we hope those interested will make every effort to 

attend what promises to be a wonderful opportunity for learn-

ing.”   

The program is free, and open to all.  
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    Visit: Jewish Federation of New Hampshire to find out more 

about upcoming events.·       

  

MCTP Live Theatre "Fiddler on the Roof"  

Manchester Community Theatre Players ( the Federation ’ s resident thea-

ter company )  will present the acclaimed Fiddler on the Roof on Saturday 

October 13 and 20 at 7PM and Sunday October 14 and 21 at 2:30PM here 

at the JFNH Theatre.  

This production showcases the talents of four professional actors as well as 

many members of the statewide Jewish community. Tickets ( $20 adults, 

$18 seniors, $10 child)  are going fast, so please see www.mctp.info for 

more information 
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The Temple Beth Abraham Sisterhood is sponsoring a Meet the 

Author night with former Nashua area author Ruth Nemzoff.  

There is no fee for the event, and it's about a very relevant topic - 

spending time with family.  The event is on November 7th, 8pm at 

TBA, giving us attending plenty of time to put Ruth's advice into 

practice in advance of Thanksgiving!  

We are extending invitations throughout the greater Nashua com-

munity.   If you would, please share the attached flyer with your 

membership  

Shana Tovah,  

Shari Zedeck  

The 2012-2013 Jewish Federation of New Hampshire 

Campaign Kick-off event will be held on Wednesday, 

October 10 at 7 pm at the newly-opened LaBelle Winery 

facility in Amherst.  

The event will feature a wine-tasting and mentalist  

Sidney Friedman.·         
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AND FOR ONLINE SHOPPING, 
TEXTBOOKS AND A MILLION 

OTHER THINGS... 
 

Don’t forget to shop through Betenu’s link to Amazon.com. Betenu 
will receive a percentage of the purchase price.  
 
You can shop for books and a million other things through this link. Just go to our 
website: www.betenu.org, put your cursor over “Search new and used, 
Amazon.com”, and when the cursor changes, click. Or you can enter your search 

BETENU NOW ACCEPTS MC, VISA & Discover! 

 

You can use MasterCard, VISA or Discover card  to pay membership fees, school 

tuition, gift 

store purchases, or even to make a donation!  

Call the office (or stop in) to arrange 

the charge and let us know the amount 

and what it’s for.  

Volunteer at Betenu!   
   If  you have a passion, a talent or a skill,  
    this is a good time of  year  
         to start lending a hand at Betenu.    
 
   It’s a highly rewarding experience.  
    It takes a village! 
   Please contact the office,  if  you can help. 

http://www.instamerchant.com/
mailto:betenu@nii.net
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LIKE US on FACEBOOK  

http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-

Betenu/250291141669802 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-Betenu/250291141669802
http://www.facebook.com/#!/pages/Congregation-Betenu/250291141669802

